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2nd August 2024 

Resident, 

The parish council is writing to inform you about the present situation with 

installation of an MVAS motorised vehicle activated sign. This is the device that 

records vehicles speeds.  

The Parish council wishes to use lamp post column 7 on Acresford Road 

Donisthorpe to hold an MVAS. The Parish Council has worked with 

Leicestershire County Highways to find a spot for the post that both find 

acceptable and that are within the lines of the highway legislation.  

The plan attached is the lamp post approved by highways to hold the MVAS. 

Before we can install the MVAS in this position, we need to check that the 

flashing will not disturb any resident.. 

The sign will say ‘Thank you’ & the speed’ or ‘Slow down’ & the speed. 

This MVAS collects data for the parish council to support the need for further 

speed enforcement.  

The MVAs will not be facing one direction for more than 6 weeks. Evidence 

shows that an MVAS stops having impact if left in one position for longer than 

this. The long-term aim is to move several MVAS machines around the parish 

collecting data. 

If you have any concern, please contact the parish manager at the above email 

address or telephone number. 

If we do not hear from you by 30th September, we will move forward with the 

installation of the MVAS.  

 

 

Kind regards 

Oakthorpe, Donisthorpe & Acresford Parish Council  

mailto:clerk@odapc.co.uk

